

PortBUG Meeting Minutes. 1/10/15

Present: Sam, Ann, David (mins), Liz (attended 8-9pm)

Apologies: Tony, Bruce, Liz.

Guest: Shaun Dewaal, PA/E Council.

1. Updates from Shaun:

- **PA/E Bike Plan:** Council has held a number of workshops last week, notably focusing on establishing a general understanding of collector roads & a road-hierarchy.
- **Council Staffing:** Two new traffic engineers have been employed, one to focus on LATMs (Kilburn at the moment with North Haven & Clearview/Broadview as high priority areas). Shaun indicated that Council are committed to ensuring that LATMs are pedestrian and bicycle-friendly although a process for this outcome remains unclear.
- **Bike Plan Priorities:** The BUG briefly summarized and discussed items from the draft priority listing as discussed previously. Noted that Shaun has just received (on 1/10) a finalized set of recommendations re prioritization from the consultants.
- **'Free Bikes'/Bike Repair Stations:** The BUG noted proposals regarding installation of these stations around the Port. Shaun was unable to indicate where they might be located if they go ahead. General discussion of possible appropriate locations.

Actions:

- **Sam to forward BUG priority document to Council early next week.**
- **Shaun to provide BUG with a pdf copy of the Consultant's recommendations. Sec to correspond with Shaun re this.**

2. Quest Apartment Development: This development will disrupt current Greenway access between the water-front & the crossing at Nelson St. Shaun indicated that temporary signage is in place directing pedestrians and bicycle users to an alternative route. Noted discussion of Cr Boan's proposals re speech limits associated with the TAFE Child Care Centre.

Action: The BUG to correspond with either the Min. Transport or Premier to ask what access will be available to cyclists and pedestrians to access the waterfront in proximity to the Birkenhead Bridge (eastern side of south bank).

3. Meeting with Kerry & Shaun: The BUG reaffirmed interest in ongoing scheduled meetings with PA/E staff.

Action:

- **Sec to correspond with Kerry & Shaun re a final meeting for the year, possibly November 5th.**
- **Sec to correspond with Shaun re arranging a 'Spring Ride' to reconnoiter key issues on the Penn.**

4. Greenway Updates:

- Discussion of problems associated with Lipson St access ramp.

Action: Sec to write asap to Shaun suggesting modification as part of the current work proposed for the Lipson St/St Vincent Street Project.

- Lighting damage, Rosewater – responsibility rests with Council. Repairs are currently in progress.
- Discussion occurred with Shaun regarding his current work to develop publically available on-line maps for the Greenway.

Action: Sec to correspond with BicycleSA regarding possibilities for production of a tourism map associated with their role in hiring out 'city bikes' in PA/E.

5. LATM: The participation of local area and peak body cycling organizations in the preparation of LATM plans was discussed. Shaun was not able to indicate what arrangements were in place to provide for this. If not included it was suggested that policy's ensure such participation does occur.

Action: Dave to draft a suitable proposal to address this need.

Next meeting: Thursday Nov 5th .